
Dear family, friends and followers, 

The  year   2020     is already 
halfway  and through all  the 
things  around  the  Covid19 
all the  plans  and  programs  
we had planned   were   laid 
off. All plans? No, not all!  
Through  the  gift    from   an 
action in the      Netherlands   
we   could  help   an   elderly  
gentleman,  named     Axinte   
in  the village   of     Slobozia. 

More over this on our next page. The handing out of the  foodparcels  
went ahead  as usual.  Besides  this we were  busy with the vegetable   
garden   and   there   has been some harvesting  already; forcarbages,  
other  vegetables   and   tomatoes   we  have  to  wait  
a bit longer. This is partially for our own consumption 
and and   for  the  greater  part  for the   foodparcels.   
We  pray   that   the   harvest  maybe    abundant  and  

we  can  hand  out  a 
lot.   From  June  the  
first       we        were         
allowed to open the 
store again after the   
lockdown,        com-
plying  to   all      the 
rules,         including        
facemasks,   gloves, a screen over the counter etc. etc. Now  all  
is  slowly  starting again, we learned  that   the  transportsector  
also  is       rolling   again.   Our  
volunteers have swiftly  taken 
action and we expect the next  
truckload end of June. At  this 
moment   people  in   Holland 
are   working  hard to  get   all 
materials and goods ready for 

shipment in Barneveld.  It is some weeks now  that  we  are   in 
contact with  a  Rumanian  evangelist over  cooperation  in  the 
region.  He  has  a  large  network   with   churches   and   good 
connection with the gipsycommunity. In our next letter we will 
inform you more about this. 
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Highlights 

From the chairman: 

Thank  you all, on behalf of 
the whole  committee,   for 
all  your  support, gifts  you 
have  donated to the  work 
in Rumania. We hope  that 
we  are  able   to   continue 
this   throughout  the   year 
and that it may  expand, to 
allow  us  to  do even  more 
for    the    many    children,    
families and  eldery  people 
in this country. 



Thank you very much for your support and gifts 
 

Cu salut, Dumnezeu sa va binecuvânteze 

Prayer items: 

 Wisdom for all the problems around the takeover of 
properties 

 For cooperation with our partners both in Holland and 
Rumania. 

 Finances for all the projects. 

 Gheorghes health. 

Thanks for: 

 For the work of all volunteers and partners 

 For the donations from the PKN Reformed municipality 
from Barneveld, NLEG municipality Alphen a / d Rijn 
and all other sponsors 

     Adress from Cees en Thea:  

    Asociatia Crestere 

    t.a.v. Cees en Thea van Oudenallen 

    Nr. 375 Sat Fîntînele 

    727230 com Fîntînele 

In one of out  earlier  letters  we   have  written,  
we  asked  you  if we  could   mean   something 
to   an  elderly  gentleman, Axinte Mircea  from  
Slobozia. We  wanted  a good  shelter  for  him, 
to have a dry and warm place for  himself. Your 

many reactions  were   hartwarming.  For  example,  the 
Rumania-commission  from  Barneveld   has   donated  a 
part of their compost-action  donated  and   may   other  
supporters have given some extra money. Also the local   
church    from  Banesti  has  contributed   to   this.  Now, 
trough the goodness of  our   God  and  your  generosity  
we  have enough  funds to build a place  for this  Axinte.  

Thank  you  all  very much! Some men from the Banesti  church and  a  
builder have mad plans   
to    this    end.      ( see  
the pictures)   Through 
the    pictur  pages   on 
our                    website 
www.antipas.nl       we 
keep you informed  on 
the   progress  of    this    
project. Thanks  to the   
buildingplan,           the 
personal   care       and  

support  he regains spirit and we  see a  sparkle  of  hope  in  his  eyes  
when we meet him. 


